## WILLIAM R. KEATING

9TH DISTRICT, MASSACHUSETTS

## **COMMITTEE ON FOREIGN AFFAIRS**

SUBCOMMITTEES
RANKING MEMBER
EUROPE

INDO-PACIFIC

## COMMITTEE ON ARMED SERVICES SUBCOMMITTEES

INTELLIGENCE AND SPECIAL OPERATIONS
CYBER, INFORMATION TECHNOLOGIES, AND



## Congress of the United States House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

March 31, 2023

Washington DC OFFICE
2351 RAYBURN HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING
WASHINGTON, DC 20515
(202) 225–3111

CAPE AND ISLANDS OFFICE

251 STEVENS STREET, SUITE E
HYANNIS, MA 02601
(508) 771–6868

New Bedford Office

128 UNION STREET, SUITE 103 NEW BEDFORD, MA 02740 (508) 999–6462

PLYMOUTH OFFICE

50 RESNIK ROAD, SUITE 103 PLYMOUTH, MA 02360 (508) 746–9000

Hon. Kay Granger, Chairwoman H-307 The Capitol Washington, DC 20515

Hon. Rosa DeLauro, Ranking Member 1036 Longworth House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:

I am requesting funding for the **Safe & Modern Boys & Girls Club Facility, Edgartown, Dukes County, Massachusetts, 9th Congressional District Project** in fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is **The Martha's Vineyard Boys & Girls Club, Inc.** located at **44 Robinson Road, Edgartown, MA.** The funding will be used to replace the existing facility which is over 40 years old and has multiple issues, such as mold, water leaks, insufficient spaces, and limited storage.

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the Club serves nearly 20% of the island's K-8 students and their families, many of whom struggle with food and housing insecurity. The new facility will allow the Club to expand its programs and services, providing educational, social-emotional, and mentorship opportunities to island youth while addressing the critical need for youth services.

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(4).

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.

Sincerely,

WILLIAM R. KEATING

Member of Congress